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Committee Meeting Report Form

To be completed by chair after each conference. 

Name of person submitting this report:  Brian Rosenblum


Email of person submitting this report: brianlee@ku.edu


Report submission date:                         __x__ midwinter   ____annual

Name of committee:  Publications Committee

Name of committee chair (indicate if acting chair):  Brian Rosenblum

Committee chair e-mail address:  brianlee@ku.edu

Date of meeting(s): January 12, 2008

Members present: Brian Rosenblum, Rebecca Miller Banner, Lisa Zhao

Virtual members: 

Members absent: Dao Rong Gong, Robin Kear (chairing another committee), Steve Witt, Susan Matveyeva

Visitors: 


1.  Summary of discussion and action; please indicate activities planned for the next 5 months: (Please note: if planning to raise an issue at the Executive Board Meeting at this conference please talk with the Chair prior to the meeting.)

1. NEWS AND UPDATES

a) ALA-WORLD

Steve Witt was unable to attend but sent the following update about the ALA-WORLD listserv:

Moderating Activities 

Since becoming moderator for the list, I have intervened only four times on posts that fell outside of the list's mission.  On three occasions, my interventions were in response to messages that were clearly personal attacks on individuals based upon perceived ideological or ethical flaws. They clearly did not "foster international cooperation and understanding between libraries."  In each case, the activity stopped and there has been no cause to remove anyone from the list.

On one occasion, I reprimanded someone who was using the list as a means to forward news related solely to political activities and not to libraries or librarianship.  Again, this activity stopped after the email was sent. (See attached for text of each email.)

I feel that having a moderator for the list has had an overall positive effect.  There are now fewer acrimonious exchanges among people who fall along opposing ideological lines.  Moreover, list users feel that there is some means to limit these exchanges and may feel less frustrated with the list as a whole.

List Exchanges 

Exchanges on the list are still somewhat light given the breadth of international activities and exchanges among ALA libraries and librarians. Whether it is desirable to make the list more active is open for debate. Certainly, a dynamic and useful resource for librarians who wish to stay informed of international opportunities and activities is appealing.  On the other hand, people may simply need such as forum as a means to make announcements and seek advice occasionally.  The committee may wish to consider this and decide whether well-planned and coordinated interventions are needed to prompt more list activity.

b) IRRT WEBSITE

Robin Kear IRRT Web Editor, was very busy this fall with the migration of the website from the old ALA content management system to the new one. Although the website looks exactly the same, this was a time consuming process that required a lot of effort on Robin’s part. The new content management uses dynamic content rather than static content, and this should make the managing the website in the future easier. Robin also created wiki space for internal IRRT use. 

c) INTERNATIONAL LEADS

Rebecca provided an update on International Leads activities and presented a proposal for new directions and focus for the publication (see below). 

2. DISCUSSION OF MISSION AND PURPOSE OF INTERNATIONAL LEADS, ALA-WORLD, AND IRRT BLOG.

Rebecca proposed that International Leads begin putting more emphasis on developing and publishing scholarly or professional content, as opposed to news items. Issues could be devoted to specific themes. There should be more coordination of content between the IRRT blog, listserv, and International Leads. Content or announcements could be placed in both places, if appropriate. Rebecca will monitor submissions to International Leads and, if it is more appropriate for the blog or listserv, will post it there. The Publications Committee and IRRT should explore expanded use of these tools in the coming year.

3. PRESENTATION AT ANNUAL CONFERENCE

Jacqueline Solis, co-chair of the IRRT Pre-conference committee, invited the Publications Committee to give a short (20-30 minutes) presentation during the IRRT Pre-Conference session at the annual conference this summer in Anaheim. The presentation should cover the work we do, introduce the IRRT publications, and talk about how international librarians might get involved.

This session is tentatively scheduled for Friday, June 27, 2008 from 9:30-10:00. Brian, Robin, and Rebecca have agreed to take part in the presentation. Other Publications Committee members who will be available may take part as well. Brian will touch base with the committee ahead of the conference to prepare the presentation.

2. Midwinter Meeting Only: Review current committee roster and list all continuing members and any members whose term will end this year and who wish to be reappointed for a second two-year term. Include yourself if applicable:

Continuing Members:
Brian Rosenblum
Rebecca Miller Banner
Steve Witt
Robin Kear

Members whose term ends this year:

Dao Rong Gong

Susan Matveyeva

Lisa Zhao

(all three wish to reappointed for a second term).

Resigned:

Liza Palmer has resigned due to personal circumstances. She has expressed interest in serving as a virtual member.

3. List names and e-mails of potential new members. 

4. List any members who have indicated interest in serving on another IRRT committee or running for an IRRT office. Include yourself, if applicable. 

5. Who would you recommend to serve as chair next year? Indicate if you are interested in serving as chair again. 

6. Please write any other comments about the committee's membership here. 
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